
SAU 39 
Joint Loss Management Committee Meeting 

 

Minutes:  October 7, 2014 

 

 Introductions…Welcome John Schuttinger to the JLMC 

 Universal Precautions will be on every monthly agenda 

 Compliance issues: Attorney Dean Eggert spoke to admin where a wide variety of 

subjects were covered including compliance, and the presentation was taped. 

Porter has distributed a copy to all admin 

 Monica Panait from Primex stated they have free videos on blood-borne pathogens, 

universal precautions, bullying prevention, etc. NH Primex also has on-line trainings 

and courses and can provide the district with certificates of completion to verify 

participation 

 Every staff member MUST be signed off 

 Backpacks, buckets and universal precaution protection. AMS, C/W, and MVVS 

have them on site. Souhegan HS does not keep them on site. Questions as to their 

effectiveness if needed in emergency  

 October 29, at AMS will be Incident Command Training with police and admin from 

SAU 39, all day 

 MSDS Jim Miner reports companies are less and less willing to provide them 

 Monica suggested we could demand them in contracts 

 Emergency procedures for substitutes: evacuation and emergency plans need to be 

available. The Department of Labor has all building plans but the state does not 

require them to be under a safety plan. 

 Facility Audits: Week before winter recess makes sense. Reports due for February 

9th meeting of JLMC 

 Buildings must verify compliance after mitigation of concerns. Should be in writing! 

Important…if a problem is identified, actions to mitigate MUST be verified. SAU 

39 will produce a boilerplate document to assure this follow-up and compliance 

 Enterovirus D68 (EV-D68) Update, FAQs and information distributed.  Check with 

Health and Human services with questions. 

 Monica highlighted our most recent injury report from Primex 

 John Young briefly presented an enhancement to security called Raptor that scans 

all licenses and ID’s for child molesters and criminals when they enter the school. 

SHS is considering implementation. 
 Next Meeting, December  8th 

 
 


